MINISTRY OF PUBLIC SERVICE, ADMINISTRATIVE
AND INSTITUTIONAL REFORMS
MAURITIUS

15 January 2024

Ministrv of Public Service, Administrative and Institutional Reforms
Circular Letter No. 04 of 2024
E/182/4/3

From: Secretary for Public Service

To: Supervising Officers in charge of Ministries/Departments

“One-off” special leave

Government has decided that, subject to exigencies of the service, a “one-off”
special leave of two hours be granted to public officers of hindu faith on Monday

22 January 2024 as from 14 00 hrs in the context of the inauguration of the Ram Mandir

in Ayodhya, India, which is a landmark event as it symbolises the return of Lord Ram in

Ayodhya.

Z Supervising Officers of Ministries/ Departments are requested to arrange, as far as
possible and practicable, for the event to be projected on screens on that day so that public
officers who are willing to follow it live may do so.

% You are requested to ensure that the contents of this Circular Letter be brought to the
attention of officers serving in your Ministry/Department as well as those in Parastatal

Organisations falling under the aegis of your Ministry/Department.

()

K. Conhye
Secretary for Public Service

Copy to: Secretary to Cabinet and Head of the Civil Service
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